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My wife and I came back from the 50 state Holy Ground tour with Dr. Yong. We covered 8 states in our 

Subregion and I got to see firsthand how rigorous Dr. [Chong Sik] Yong's schedule is. In order to travel 

and prepare his Morning Devotion each day, as well as deliver it at different hours of the night was quite 

impressive. 

 

Unfortunately, Masako got COVID upon our return and has been in bed this week. I am self-isolating just 

in case and will not be at church this week as I had intended to be. I hope to see you soon. 

 

Our True Mother called for 40 clergies to come to Korea for the Rally of Hope event on December 5th. 

We had less than 24 hours to call and invite people as we needed to apply to Korea for an exemption from 

the quarantine usually required. Amazingly, in such a short time 58 people responded to go. Many more 

were willing but didn't have the documents needed. The response will surely be encouraging to True 

Mother. 

 

Our beloved True Mother is expected to come to America in mid-December. On December 18th we will 

have the Blessing Festival. Everyone is encouraged to get involved and host watch parties as trinities of 

families. Let's get the message about the Blessing our far and wide. Link to Register for Watch Party Here 

 

I would like to inform you that Wayne Hankins has been appointed as our new UPF (Universal Peace 

Federation) representative. I am sure you will give him all the support that you can. Thank you to Mark 

Denni for his service in the same position for the last few years. 

 

3 new books have been published by our congregation and I strongly recommend that you check them 

out. If you are lucky the authors may even sign your copy. 

 

How Families, Schools, and Communities Raise Good Children By Dr. Mose Durst 

 

Seven Gifts to give your Child by Myrna Lapres - check out Here 

 

Tum Tortoise Rights Himself by Gerrie Porcella Linek - check out Here 

 

Let's pray for all those going through health challenges. Tomorrow is our Monthly Prayer Breakfast, 

please come and bring a guest to attend. 

 

God bless 

 

Pastor Thompson 

 

 

 


